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24 August 2007
Service Announcement
Security Reference Data Changes

Advance Notification
Unit of Quotation
Amendments to the values contained in the Units of Quotation field
The purpose of this Service Announcement is to inform you that the Exchange will be changing the value in the Unit of Quotation field for a large number of existing instruments.  These changes will be disseminated as part of reference data. 

The Unit of Quotation field typically contains a value of “one” for all Securities quoted on TradElectTm.  
To reflect the fact that prices in fixed interest securities are ordinarily quoted per £100 or £1000 nominal value, the Exchange will be changing the value of this field accordingly for all fixed interest securities.  This change will apply to approximately 14,500 fixed interest instruments currently on TradElect.

The Exchange intends to implement these changes in the week commencing 24 September 2007.  The changes should be completed by 05 October 2007.  Any changes to this timeline will be communicated via a further Service Announcement.

Please note the Customer Development Service (CDS) will not be updated with the proposed changes until the next resynchronisation of CDS reference data that will follow shortly after the launch of the Exchange’s MiFID services.

Country of Register 

Addition of a new Country of Register Code

	Country of Register Code
	Description

	DI
	Depository Interest


The Exchange will be replacing the existing Country of Register code assigned to all securities currently traded in segments IRSQ and IRSU with the new code of DI. These changes will be disseminated as part of reference data. 

The changes are being made to avoid the duplication of instruments that may be trading in other segments.

The Exchange intends to implement the changes to the Country of Register on the 31 August, 2007 to be effective on 3 September for CDS, and the production date will be the 19 September 2007 and will be effective from the following day. Any changes to this timeline will be communicated via a further Service Announcement.

Please note that customers will receive these updates in the 5ER and 5IS reference data messages.

Additional Information
If you have any queries about this announcement please contact your Technical Account Manager or the Technical Information Desk on 020 7797 3939 (STX 33939).

An archive of previously issued announcements is available in the “Technical Library” section of the Exchange's corporate website 

(http://www.londonstockexchange.com/techlib).
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